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AGENDA

 Crime Statistics Review

 Traffic Statistics Review

 Calls for Service

Detachment Updates



VIOLENT CRIME 



PROPERTY CRIME 



DRUG CRIME



CLEARANCE RATES



MOTOR VEHICLE COLLISIONS

Motor Vehicle 
Collisions

2019 2020 % Change

Fatal 2 0 -200%

Personal Injury 6 5 -17%

Property Damage 88 64 -27%

Total 96 69 -28%



TRAFFIC STATISTICS

 In June we partnered with the OPP Highway Safety Division and the Ministry of 
Transportation to conduct a Commercial Motor Vehicle blitz. They achieved the 
following results:

 8 Level One Inspections

 9 Level Two Inspections

 14 Provincial Offences laid

 5 Commercial Motor Vehicles taken out of service 



MARINE UPDATE

 48 Calls for Service 

 256 Patrol Hours 

 208 Vessels checked

 75% compliance rate – down from our usual 92-95% compliance rate 

 Increased education and warnings related to equipment violations

 Kayaks and Paddle Boards are considered Vessels under the Canada Shipping Act 
and therefore have equipment requirements 

 Higher water levels allowed the marine operators to get the Harbercraft Skiff 
closer to shore – very well received by beach goers 



HURON-KINLOSS CALLS FOR SERVICE

 Total Calls for Service – 856 (1,040)

 Total Hours – 4,158 (4,572)

 Traffic Stops – 3,105 (4,065)



TOP 10 CALLS FOR SERVICE

1. Suspicious Person – 70
2. Motor Vehicle Collision – 69
3. Suspicious Vehicle – 54
4. Break & Enter – 46
5. Domestic Disturbance – 43
6. Fraud – 40 
7. Mischief – 36
8. Mental Health – 34
9. False Alarms – 32
10. Noise complaints/Animal complaints - 31



GOOD NEWS STORY – 911 MISDIALS

 2019 – 145 911 Misdials 

 911 Misdials were Huron-Kinloss’ #1 call for service

 2020 – new OPP policy implemented to divert these calls where possible away 
from frontline

 2020 – 26 911 Misdials dispatched to officers policing the Township of Huron-
Kinloss

 154 officer hours saved 



DETACHMENT UPDATES

A warrant conducted in Ripley in May resulted in the seizure of almost $75,000.00 
worth of drugs. Described as a “pharmacy” by the Community Street Crimes Unit 
who conducted the warrant the drugs seized ranged from Cocaine to 
Methamphetamine to Marijuana and everything in between. Also seized was a rifle 
and a stolen hand gun. 



DETACHMENT UPDATES 

 Early in the New Year of 2020 we experienced the success of the Human 
Trafficking Community Awareness Sessions. Huron-Kinloss’ was hosted in 
Lucknow.  Overall approximately 300 community members across South Bruce 
benefitted from these sessions and we continue to receive positive feedback and 
requests for further presentations. 

 The second year of the Community Safety and Policing grant for Human 
Trafficking and Sexual Violence was focused on Youth. We continue to work with 
the Catholic District School Board and the Bluewater District School Board in the 
hopes of having a session included in their curriculum.



DETACHMENT UPDATES

 In March 2020, COVID 19 changed everyone’s world and policing was no different. 
Our officers are fully equipped with Personal Protective Equipment and we have 
implemented procedures both in and outside of our workplaces to ensure the 
safety of our officers and the public. 

 We have worked closely with the Township of Huron-Kinloss’ ECG attending their 
meetings and working through mutual challenges. 



DETACHMENT UPDATES

 Our officers have responded to 53 COVID 19 related calls for service since March in 
the Township of Huron-Kinloss . These calls usually entail people looking for 
advice on the restrictions or reporting people for not abiding by the regulations. 

 Our approach to the enforcement of the Emergency Management and Civil 
Protection Act and Re-Opening of Ontario Act is very measured and our officers 
conduct a lot of education on the restrictions. We have found most people are 
compliant and we have not laid any charges under the Act. 

 The court was shut down until September but has now resumed mostly in a virtual 
fashion. 



DETACHMENT UPDATES

 Our School Resource Officer (SRO) had to shift gears due to Covid 19 as well. 

 Despite the school closure, she has obtained OPP Youth Foundation Funding for 8 
students providing support from winter clothing to financial assistance for extra 
curricular activities. 

 Lockdown drills and planning went ahead in September for all schools. 

 Presentations have been created for an on-line format and 15 of them have been 
provided for at home students on Internet Safety/Consent. They have been very 
well received by the students. 

 4 Youth have been diverted from the court system through the involvement of our 
SRO. 



DETACHMENT UPDATES

 The Transfer of Care Protocol was signed between all Grey-Bruce Municipal Police 
Services, the Grey-Bruce OPP and the three Hospital groups in Grey-Bruce.  This 
Protocol ensures a consistent and smooth transition of Mental Health patients 
from police to hospital staff improving outcomes for individuals apprehended by 
police under the Mental Health Act. 

 The Community Safety and Well Being plan (CSWBP) has been completed. We are 
excited to be involved in the creation and implementation of the strategies to 
address the top risk factors identified in Grey-Bruce. We are very hopeful that 
together we will be able to address those risks and mitigate the underlying social 
issues that contribute to Crime. 



DETACHMENT UPDATES

 We are extremely excited to announce our partnership with the Canadian Mental 
Health Association (CMHA) to create the Mobile Mental Health and Addictions 
Response Team that started on November 2nd. 

 The clinicians are provided space in our Walkerton office and respond to Mental 
Health and Addictions related calls for service with our officers. 

 Currently they are working with us three days a week, alternating days and 
evenings.



DETACHMENT UPDATES

 We have welcomed two new recruits and one experienced officer to South Bruce 
in 2020. 

 Three new recruits are currently at the Police College and will arrive in South 
Bruce at the end of June. 

 We said good-bye to long time South Bruce Officer, Paul RICHARDSON. Paul was 
promoted to Inspector and is now the Detachment Commander in Wellington 
County. 

 We were joined by S/Sgt Ryan OLMSTEAD at the beginning of February as our 
new Operations Manager. Ryan is an experienced OPS Manager who has 
transferred from Lambton County. 



THANK YOU!

Inspector Krista Miller

Detachment Commander

South Bruce O.P.P.
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